
 

 

 

17th April 2024 
 

 

Polling Day – Thursday 2nd May 2024 
Church Lane Closure 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers               
 
On Thursday 2nd May, our Church Lane site will be used as a Polling Station. 
 
Due to the new ID regulations imposed for voting, Haringey require more space to be 
used. Unfortunately, this means that school will be closed for children in Nursery to year 2 
at Church Lane on this day.  
 
Rectory Gardens will remain open and children in years 3, 4, 5 & 6 should attend as usual. 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause.  
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Jane O’Brien 

 
Jane O’Brien 
Headteacher  
 
 
 


